[image: image1.jpg]Aettey e,

AN

9,




 Mmac
   Movement for married clergy

Newsletter January 2013






Chair



   Secretary

Dr Michael Winter
   Chris McDonnell

13 Foxham Road

   1 High Chase Rise

LONDON


   Little Haywood Staffs

N19 4RR


   ST18 OTY  01 889 881 514 m.m.winter@btopenworld.com  chris@mcdonnell83.freeserve.co.uk
Welcome to another year, announced by Benedict XVI as The Year of Faith. That may of course call in to question what previous years have been, but it is good to be reminded that faith is central to our Christian belief.

A number of issues have come up in recent months that deserve our notice for they directly affect the work of MMaC and our Mission Statement.

· The age profile of active priests in parishes throughout England and Wales continues to rise. This had led diocesan Bishops to explore other options for the management of parishes, one of which is amalgamation. This might be a short term solution but in the end only exacerbates the problem for the priests put in charge of amalgamations have an increased work load at a time when for many they need to be relinquishing responsibility, not adding to it. Cf The Tablet January 12th 2013.

· Recently we wrote to the Ordinaries of the Dioceses setting out our concerns for the immediate and long-term future, seeking a co-operative way forward through an examination of current statistics. It was a disappointment that from 22 letters sent, we only received seven replies. However, why it is that MMaC is not seen as part of an on-going dialogue on a central issue facing the church in our country. We will continue to make approaches with sincerity for the good of all.

· The arrangements that have established the Ordinariate are now in place. Whilst welcoming Anglican clergy in to the Church, we must ask what message this sends to those men who were forced to leave their priesthood having fallen in love and sought marriage. It would be a matter of charity for the Church to at least offer them a way back to priestly ministry, even though some would at this stage prefer to remain as they are.

· Beyond that, we must hope that at some stage either individual Bishops or a whole Conference might see fit to raise the issue of the ordination of married men in Rome as one way of meeting our current crisis, let alone considerations of recognition of the right to marry without conflict with a priestly vocation.

· Following a letter published in the Tablet, signed by seven priests, a Call to Action group was established and after an initial meeting in July, held an open meeting at Heythrop College in Kensington in October. Numbers far exceeded expectations and the meeting had to be moved to a nearby Anglican Church. Although a range of issues were raised and discussed, the matter of accepting the ordination of married men was frequently raised.

     There is now a web site for the group. http://www.acalltoaction.org.uk
· Our own website is being completely re-structured and we hope it should go live by the end of January. We must thank Michael Kerrigan, a member of MMaC, for his management of this Project. At the last meeting of the MMaC Committee, he was co-opted on to group so that we can continue to work closely together. The Icon of St Peter and his wife has been adopted by MMaC as our logo. It is the work of an iconographer who lives in New York City, Eileen McCabe. The image is used on the cover of a book about married clergy by Anthony Kowalski Married Catholic Priests: Their History, Their Journeys, Their Reflections. We are grateful for permission to use this image.
· Our website address will be (http://www.marriedclergy.co.uk/)
· Membership continues to increase. From the end of January, the application form and bankers order form will be available to down load from the Website. In the meantime, can we ask that you set yourself a target this year of each current member finding at least one more to join MMaC? Numbers, through subscriptions, help to fund the work of our Group. We are also grateful for the direct donations that we receive from time to time.  Membership fees for 2013 are now due:  £15 per member, £8 for students and those retired. If you are paying by cheque, please send your return to Bob Hughes at:.

11 Lawrence Leys Bloxham near Banbury Oxon  OX 15 4 NU

· Could you also send me. If you have one, an email address which will help with future communications.

· Our current management committee: Michael Winter, Chris McDonnell, Elizabeth Price, Robert Hughes, Ianthe Pratt, Pam Wearing, Roy Smith David Stanley and Michael Kerrigan.
· Chairman’s message. Michael Winter
A Happy New Year to all our members, and thank you for your constant support for our cause. Here is a question: What are the minimum requirements for pastoral care ? When can it be said that the programme has failed.?  The facts are beyond dispute. In one large English diocese funerals are increasingly being conducted by lay people because there are insufficient priests to do them all.(Tablet 25 Aug. 2012).

More recently it is reported that it is increasingly difficult to summon a priest to give the last sacraments to dying Catholics ( Tablet 22/29 December 2012). After a life of Christian endeavour a struggling Catholic has the RIGHT (Canon 213) to the sacraments of confession, anointing, and the Eucharist. This should be followed by a Catholic funeral which means Mass as its central element. All of this is being eroded by priest shortage, which also leads to the closure of parishes.(amalgamation is the euphemism).

What can we deduce? Parts of this country are already below the minimum requirements for the care of souls. At the risk of stating the obvious, once again: the only solution is to increase the number of priests. The refusal to ordain married men does not originate from the bishops of England and Wales. It is dictated by the Vatican whose bureaucrats seem to have

no appreciation of the care of souls. What else does the Church exist for?  Please pass on this newsletter to a friend who might join us.

Our next Committee Meeting is in London on Monday February 4th 2013
